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Committee: 
Building and Grounds 

Date: 
8/3/2020 

Common Council Item Number: 
ID No. 20-0796 

Date: 
8/18/2020 

Submitted By: 
Eric Payne, Building and Grounds President 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator    

Finance Department Review: 
Diane Gard, Finance Director   DG  

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney        

Subject:   
Convert 1 parking stall located north of the new garbage corral and adjacent to the southeast corner of the Couri 
Insurance building to motorcycle parking only. 
 
Details:  
This item was originally taken up at the July 6, 2020 B&G meeting to have the subject vehicle parking stall be 
removed.  The Committee placed this item on hold in order to review the possibility of converting this stall to a 
Compact Car Only parking stall.  The topic of converting this stall to a compact only stall was then taken up at the 
August 3, 2020 B&G meeting.  The Department of Public Works does not recommend converting this stall to a 
Compact Car Only stall.  The police department weighed in on this topic and they do not have any means to 
enforce a Compact Car stall and they recommend against it.  The committee felt that the stall could then be 
converted to a Motorcycle parking stall only and it would be more enforceable.  The committee voted 
unanimously to convert this stall to motorcycle parking only. 
 
 

 
Options & Alternatives:  
None  
 

 
Financial Remarks: 
The is minimal cost <$50 to “cross” out (paint) the old parking spot.  Any cost would come out of the covered by 
the 2020 Building and Grounds Sign Budget (3310.54140). 
 

 
Committee Recommendation: 
The Building and Grounds Committee amended the item to convert one parking stall to motorcycle only instead of 
removing the parking stall. 
 

 


